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Merry Christmas 
from 

Bill and Shirley Pipke 
Update from our West Africa Ministry trip ... 

 

 Thank you for your prayers.   
So many of you sent us a note saying you were praying for us each day.  As you prayed, God 
protected us, guided our ministry, and granted us favor.  We were able to build a strong 
relationship with several business and governmental groups.  As a result of our presentation; 
the judiciary, port authority, an accounting company, plus a micro-investment group have 
invited us back to do professional development days.  We look forward to helping them build 
a culture of Integrity.    

We were able to test the Integrity Children's Program with children ages (8-12) (10-14) (12-
16).  The feedback from teachers and students was very positive.  
 
 

 

 



  

  
   
Bill is holding up a SAMPLE 
copy of the new Children's 
Integrity Workbook.  
 
 
The CLI team were able to 
test our material with three 
groups of children. 
 
 
The response from students 
and teachers tells us we are 
providing a much needed 
program.  
 

 

 

 

 

THE ABOVE PICTURES ARE OF THE SIERRA LEONE JUDICIARY TEAM ATTENDING OUR 
SUMMIT.  

THE CAR IS THE TAXI THAT TOOK 5 MEN, LUGGAGE, AND EQUIPMENT OVER ROADS 
THAT DEFY DESCRIPTION - FROM SIERRA LEONE TO LIBERIA.   

Just ahead 
Saturday Dec 11th Kenya graduates 70 CLI participants!  
  
In 2022 cli will complete the development of our Integrity Materials for children.  The release date 
is set for March next year. 
  
During January and February, Bill will be doing video recordings of six pillars of integrity cohort 
teachings.  This will be available to small group leaders in 2022. 
 
  



Our integrity book, INTEGRITY THE BEST FOUNDATION is now on Amazon.  it is available in 
English and French as well as an ebook. Purchase your copy or share with a friend here.  
  
BCA 
We are in conversation with potential short-term leadership for our Zambia ministry center as well 
as a ministry team who would like to come as soon as the restrictions lift.    
  
Pray for Tom and Sarah as they prepare.   
  

 

 
Our mailing address is: 

Global Bridges 
12 Orchard Hill Drive 
Mitchell, Mb R5G 2K7 

Canada 
 

 

Christmas Gift  


